

# The WH Village Voice

# From the Office of the Mayor

Happy Summer!

It has been some time since the last Village Voice circulated, but that does not reflect any slowdown in the daily activities that Council, the Administration and I have addressed at Village Hall.



Since our last newsletter, some of the more noteworthy happenings around the Village follow.

### New Faces, Officials and Appointments

First and most significantly, the end of 2021 brought Courtenay Taplin's retirement from Village Council after more than 22 years of service. Courtenay brought a tremendous sense of duty to the position and took great pride in serving the Village and its residents. He was passionate about all things Waite Hill and brought a blend of business savvy and pragmatism to Council's activities. Courtenay's contributions were many, and his dedication to the Village will be missed.

Brian Doty has filled Courtenay's vacancy on Village Council. Brian has also served the Village as a member of the Waite Hill Planning and Zoning Commission and its Architectural Review Board. He has a keen financial mind and will serve on Council's Finance Committee.

Our new public representative to P&Z and ARB will be Kerri Bowden. Kerri and her family have been long-time residents of the Village, and we look forward to her contributions.

Last but certainly not least, Steve Gerics was sworn in as our new Police Lieutenant this past August. He stepped into the role as a part of the Village's succession plan for the Police Department following Chief Keith DeWitt's The Village of Waite Hill 7215 Eagle Road Waite Hill, Ohio 44094

waitehilloh.gov

Mayor Robert A. Ranallo branalllo@waitehilloh.gov

Council President Ryan W. Cox rcox@waitehilloh.gov

Council Vice President/Safety Samuel R. Knezevic sknezevic@waitehilloh.gov

Council/Finance
Brian Doty
bdoty@waitehilloh.gov

Council/Planning and Zoning & ARB Abby Hiltsley ahiltsley@waitehilloh.gov

Council/Service Marcia A. Merritt mmerritt@waitehilloh.gov

Council/Finance Karl F. Scheucher kscheucher@waitehilloh.gov

Council Richard A. Steudel, Jr. rsteudel@waitehilloh.gov

Police Chief Carl Dondorfer (440) 942-6279 kdewitt@waitehilloh.gov

Clerk-Treasurer Robbi Laps (440) 942-1612 rlaps@waitehilloh.gov

Public Service Director Bob Haynik (440) 942-2074 bhaynik@waitehilloh.gov

Law Director Stephen Byron sbyron@waitehilloh.gov

1

retirement last year and Chief Carl Dondorfer's appointment as Chief. Prior to joining the Village's Police Department, Steve served in law enforcement for over 18 years, most recently as Sergeant of the Conneaut Police Department. His transition into the role of Lieutenant has been smooth, and we are very fortunate to have him, particularly as neighboring communities struggle to fill police department vacancies with qualified candidates. Welcome, Steve.

### Recycling

As most if not all of you know, the Village worked diligently to establish a new recycling program. Our efforts were led by Council's Marcia Merritt, who did prodigious work in putting the program together. Details of the program were set forth in a mailing to all residents, and recycling activities began on May 5. The highlights of the program bear repeating.

All residents who wish to participate in the program must be registered by calling or emailing Robbi Laps at Village Hall and supplying her with your email address. Recycling will include paper, cardboard and aluminum cans. **Dry** cardboard and paper products, including newspapers, phone books, copy paper, magazines, mail, hard and softbound books, catalogs, brown paper bags and flattened cardboard, can be brought by registered residents to the Green River Valley Paper Company recycling bins located behind Village Hall near the salt barn on the first and third Saturday of each month between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and noon. It is important that the cardboard and paper products be dry, or we face discontinuation of the service by River Valley.

Clean, dry aluminum cans must be placed in securely tied blue recycling bags. Our service department will collect bags from the residences of registered residents on the first and third Thursday of every month. If cans are not dry or are not properly bagged, they will not be picked up as, again, we would face discontinuation of the service by our vendor.

All questions should be directed to Village Hall, and please give Marcia Merritt a thank you for her tireless work in bringing this program to fruition. THANKS, MARCIA!

#### Waite Hill Foundation Run/Walk

On Sunday, July 17<sup>th</sup>, the Waite Hill Foundation will be sponsoring a community run/walk through portions of the Village. Festivities will begin at Village Hall at 9:15 a.m. with more details to follow. It will be a great opportunity to learn a bit more about the Foundation, see old friends and neighbors, make some new friends and get in some exercise for the day. It is a family event, and we hope to see you there.

## **Paving Projects**

As previously communicated, we typically do not engage in paving projects without a significant funding contribution from the Ohio Public Works Commission. This year we were awarded a \$150,000 grant and a \$50,000 interest-free loan from OPWC for the paving of Hobart Road. Accordingly, we anticipate that

Y 2022, ISSUE 26

work will be completed by summer's end. We will also continue our routine maintenance and crack sealing programs in an effort to lengthen the useful lives of our existing streets and roads.

We continue to have our Village engineer evaluate our roads annually so we can project future needs and adjust our repair and replacement schedule accordingly. Funding for these repairs and replacements continues to pose a financial challenge for which a long-term solution has yet to be found.

### **Building Projects**

The number of construction projects for new homes, additions and improvement projects remains high in the Village. The Architectural Board of Review and Planning and Zoning have been actively reviewing and evaluating new construction projects, and we currently have several new homes under construction.

Please remember that before undertaking any project that includes the building of a new structure (whether a primary residence or an accessory structure) or an alteration to the exterior appearance of any existing structure, prior approval from the Architectural Board of Review is required. Please call Robbi Laps at Village Hall, who will outline the approval procedure for you.

#### **Public Notices**

A lot is going on in the Village, and communications this year look to be frequent. To help stay in the know, please make sure to furnish your email addresses to Robbi Laps at Village Hall so that all communications can be timely delivered. Alternatively, all public and meeting notices are routinely posted on the bulletin board in the vestibule of Village Hall, and you are encouraged to stop by from time to get caught up on Village happenings.

### Pedestrian Traffic

This item is our periodic call for caution. With summer bringing more walking and pedestrian traffic to Village roads, we have again encountered some near misses with passing vehicles and distracted drivers. We encourage walking and exercise. At the same time, we want to make sure that pedestrians remain safe. If you are walking on our roads, please wear light or reflective clothing and carry a flashlight, if necessary, particularly near dusk and as darkness falls, so you are conspicuous to passing drivers. Do not assume that drivers see you.

## **Utility Pole Attachments**

First Energy has contacted us about the increase in utility pole attachments such as cameras, banners and flags in Lake County communities. Residents should be aware that a formal approval process must be followed to ensure utility pole attachments, like cameras, are safe and legal. Before attaching any object to the Illuminating Company utility poles or equipment, the requestor must receive approval from the company to ensure the safety of residents and utility personnel. FirstEnergy's pole attachment guidelines can be found at the following website: Joint Use Policies (firstenergycorp.com)

LY 2022, ISSUE 26

# Village Website

Remember to stay on top of all Village happenings by visiting our website, www.waitehilloh.gov.

Please do not hesitate to call Village Hall or email us with any questions, comments or concerns. As always, we will do our best to address them. Again, thank you for your time and interest.

Best Regards,

Bob Ranallo

Robert A. Ranallo





# From the Office of the Chief of Police Carl H. Dondorfer

### Greetings, Residents of Waite Hill!

Welcome to my first edition of The Waite Hill Police Beat. My name is Carl Dondorfer. I can't believe I am coming up on my first anniversary as your Chief of Police. It has been a rewarding experience thus far to serve as your Chief. It is important to me that all members of the Police Department make a personal connection with Village residents. Over the past year, I have taken the opportunity to personally meet and introduce myself to as many of the residents of the Village as possible. For those of you who I haven't met yet, please feel free to stop by the Police Department, or if you need anything, don't hesitate to reach out to me for assistance.

Part of my responsibility as your Chief is to keep you up to date on current trends and/or concerns in public safety that may directly impact residents. Law enforcement needs to foster good relationships with the community members to maintain trust and confidence in the services we provide to you. Collaboration and working together are imperative for a robust public safety team.

Recently in areas of Lake County, a crime trend has been identified. There have been several instances in which multiple suspects have entered residential neighborhoods looking for unlocked vehicles parked in driveways. Unlocked cars were rifled through, and valuables were stolen. The suspects also looked for garage door openers and key fobs. If keys were left in the vehicle, it was likely stolen. Several law enforcement agencies are working together as this seems to be an organized group from outside Lake County. You can help by remembering to always remove your ignition keys and any valuables from your vehicle before locking your car. Please maintain vigilance, and if you see anything suspicious or out of the ordinary, please call the Police Department for immediate assistance.

Cyber/Internet Crimes and Scams continue to plague victims and stretch the resources of law enforcement. Over the past several years, a large portion of Cyber Crimes were perpetrated against the elderly, however that trend is changing. A recent article by CNBC and quoted by the Ohio Attorney General's Office stated, "The number of individuals aged 20 or younger – members of Generation Z, who have grown up on smartphones and the internet – reporting they are victims of cyber-fraud has surged 156% over the last three years. That compares to 112% growth during the same time among people aged 60 or older, the group with the next-fastest scam growth."

ULY 2022, ISSUE 26

So, what can you do to protect yourself, your family and your financial assets?

According to the Ohio Attorney General's Office, the most common red flags that can help identify a scam are the following:

- You're asked to wire money or send a gift card to a stranger
- You've won a contest you've never heard of or entered
- You're pressured to "Act Now!"
- You must pay a fee to receive your prize
- Your personal information is requested
- A sizeable down payment is requested
- The company refuses to provide any information in writing
- You're asked to keep conversations a secret
- You're guaranteed to make money

By recognizing these red flags and protecting your personal information, you are taking the first steps necessary to avoid becoming a victim of cyber-fraud crimes. If you suspect a scam or have problems you can't resolve on your own, you can always contact the Police Department and/or the Ohio Attorney General's Office at <a href="www.OhioProtects.org">www.OhioProtects.org</a> (800-282-0515.) The Attorney General records details of all reported crimes to identify trends and potential related suspects.

The Waite Hill Police Department prides itself on excellence in public service and we are dedicated to improving the quality of life in our Village by enhancing public safety. Please don't hesitate to contact me or any of our officers with questions or concerns. Thank you and stay safe.

Respectfully,

# Carl H. Dondorfer

Carl H. Dondorfer Chief of Police

## Did you know?

There is a Safe Room located just inside the front entrance of Village Hall that allows for anyone who is in distress or immediate need of safety services to be secure until those services arrive. Upon entering the Safe Room, the door will lock upon closing and prevent anyone else from entering. When used, the phone in the room will automatically connect the individual to Central Dispatch so police or fire services can be requested. The room is designed to secure the individual and keep them safe until services arrive. The room is equipped with an emergency button that will unlock the door and allow the individual to exit the room.



Damion Lusignan & Julie Delbaso	9707 Smith Road
Drs. Barrington Arthurs & Jacqueline Donovan	7343 Eagle Road
Brian Krueger	6981 South Lane
Richard & Kathleen Nader	9586 Eagle Road
Fredrick & Christine Pfirrmann	9675 Rollin Road
Gorin & Daniel Pinchak	7265 Markell Road
James & Kelly Randall	6924 South Lane
Kyle & Becky Tooley	9700 Rollin Road

# In Memoriam

Our deepest sympathies go out to anyone who has lost a loved one in recent months. We'd like to especially recognize members of our Waite Hill community that have passed away.

Judy Sustar	07/18/21
William Hachtel	08/14/21 (former res.)
Lois Armington	10/29/21 (former res.)
Sidney Stone	10/19/21 (former res.)
Dennis DiPalma	12/13/21 (former res.)
Robert Rucker	01/15/22 (former res.)
Margaret Rhoa	04/11/22 (former res.)
Mohammad H. Rezaee	05/20/22



The Western Reserve Land Conservancy has discovered the highly invasive species, Porcelain Berry in the Village's natural areas. It is a deciduous, woody, climbing vine in the grape family. It grows well in moist soils, and in full sun to partial shade.

This plant can kill trees, reduce property values and impact forests. The Conservancy is working to remove and control porcelain berry in conservancy areas throughout the Village. If you find this vine on your property, there are several steps to take for proper control. Please see the attached fact sheets for more information.



ULY 2022, ISSUE 26

### Come visit Waite Hill Village's Little Free Library located in the Village Hall lobby. "Take A Book – Share A Book"



Little Free Library is a nonprofit organization that inspires a love of reading, builds community, and sparks creativity by fostering neighborhood book exchanges around the world. There are more than 80,000 registered Little Free Libraries in all 50 states and over 90 countries.

Through these Libraries, millions of books are exchanged each year, profoundly increasing access to books for readers of all ages and backgrounds.

Little Free Library has received recognition from the Library of Congress, the National Book Foundation, *Library Journal*, the Women's National Book Association, and more.

# July 2022

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
					1 Trash	2 Paper Recycling 8:00am - Noon
3	4 Independence Day	5	6	7 Aluminum Can Pick-up Extra Pick Up	8 Trash	9
10	11 Finance Mtg 7:30am Council Mtg 8am	12	13	14 Extra Pick Up	15 Trash	16 Paper Recycling 8:00am - Noon
17	18	19	20	21 Aluminum Can Pick-up Extra Pick Up	22 Trash	23
24	25 Planning and Zoning 8am	26	27	28 Extra Pick Up	29 Trash	30
31						

111 V 2022 ISSUE 26

# August 2022

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
	1	2	3	4 Aluminum Can Pick-up Extra Pick Up	5 Trash	6 Paper Recycling 8:00am - Noon
7	8 Finance Mtg 7:30am Council Mtg 8am	9	10	11 Extra Pick Up	12 Trash	13
14	15	16	17	18 Aluminum Pick-up Extra Pick Up	19 Trash	20 Paper Recycling 8:00am - Noon
21	22 Planning and Zoning 8am	23	24	25 Extra Pick Up	26 Trash	27
28	29	30				

# September 2022

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
				1 Aluminum Can Pick-up Extra Pick Up	2 Trash	3 Paper Recycling 8:00am - Noon
4	5	6	7	8 Extra Pick Up	9 Trash	10
11	12 Finance Mtg 7:30am Council Mtg 8am	13	14	15 Aluminum Pick-up Extra Pick Up	16 Trash	17 Paper Recycling 8:00am - Noon
18	19	20	21	22 Extra Pick Up	23 Trash	24
25	26 Planning and Zoning 8am	27	28	29 Extra Pick Up	30 Trash	

ULY 2022, ISSUE 26

# October 2022

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
						1 Paper Recycling 8:00am - Noon
2	3	4	5	6 Aluminum Can Pick-up Extra Pick Up	7 Trash	8
9	10 Finance Mtg 7:30am Council Mtg 8am	11	12	13 Extra Pick Up	14 Trash	15 Paper Recycling 8:00am - Noon
16	17	18	19	20 Aluminum Pick-up Extra Pick Up	21 Trash	22
23	24 Planning and Zoning 8am	25	26	27 Extra Pick Up	28 Trash	29
30	31					

# November 2022

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
		1	2	3 Aluminum Can Pick-up Extra Pick Up	4 Trash	5 Paper Recycling 8:00am - Noon
6	7 Finance Mtg 7:30am Council Mtg 8am	8	9	10 Extra Pick Up	11 Trash	12
13	14	15	16	17 Aluminum Can Pick-up Extra Pick Up	18 Trash	19 Paper Recycling 8:00am - Noon
20	21 Planning and Zoning 8am	22	23 Extra Pick Up	24 Thanksgiving Day	25 Trash	26
27	28	29	30			

JULY 2022, ISSUE 26



# FACT SHEET: PORCELAIN-BERRY

#### **Porcelain-berry**

Ampelopsis brevipedunculata (Maxim.) Trautv. Grape family (Vitaceae)

#### **NATIVE RANGE**

Northeast Asia - China, Korea, Japan, and Russian Far East

#### **DESCRIPTION**

Porcelain-berry is a deciduous, woody, perennial vine. It twines with the help of non-adhesive tendrils that occur opposite the leaves and closely resembles native grapes in the genus Vitis. The stem pith of porcelain-berry is white (grape is brown) and continuous across the nodes (grape is not), the bark has lenticels (grape does not), and the bark does not peel (grape bark peels or shreds). The leaves are alternate, broadly ovate with a heart-shaped base, palmately 3-5 lobed or more deeply dissected, and have coarsely toothed margins. The inconspicuous, greenish-white flowers with "free" petals occur in cymes opposite the leaves from June through August (in contrast to grape species that have flowers with petals that touch at tips and occur in panicles. The fruits appear in September-October and are colorful, changing from pale lilac, to green, to a bright blue. Porcelain-berry is often confused with species of grape (Vitis) and may be confused with several native species of Ampelopsis -- Ampelopsis arborea and Ampelopsis cordata.



#### **ECOLOGICAL THREAT**

Porcelain-berry is a vigorous invader of open and wooded habitats. It grows and spreads quickly in areas with high to moderate light. As it spreads, it climbs over shrubs and other vegetation, shading out native plants and consuming habitat.



#### **DISTRIBUTION IN THE UNITED STATES**

Porcelain-berry is found from New England to North Carolina and west to Michigan (USDA Plants) and is reported to be invasive in twelve states in the Northeast: Connecticut, Delaware, Massachusetts, Maryland, New Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, Virginia, Washington D.C., West Virginia, and Wisconsin.

#### HABITAT IN THE UNITED STATES

Porcelain-berry grows well in most soils, especially forest edges, pond margins, stream banks, thickets, and waste places, where there is full sunlight to partial shade, and where it is not permanently wet. Porcelain-berry appears

to be less tolerant of heavily shaded areas, such as that found in mature forest interiors.

#### **BACKGROUND**

Porcelain-berry was originally cultivated around the 1870s as a bedding and landscape plant. In spite of its aggressiveness in some areas, it is still used in the horticultural trade (for example, the ornamental *A. brevipedunculata* 'Elegans' is often recommended as a landscape plant with a cautionary note that "care must be taken to keep it from overtaking and shading out small plants"). The same characteristics that make porcelain-berry a desirable plant for the garden -- its colorful berries, good ground coverage, trellis-climbing vines, pest-resistance, and tolerance of adverse conditions -- are responsible for its presence in the United States as an undesirable invader.

#### **BIOLOGY & SPREAD**

Porcelain-berry spreads by seed and through vegetative means. The colorful fruits, each with two to four seeds, attract birds and other small animals that eat the berries and disperse the seeds in their droppings. The seeds of porcelain-berry

20 May 2005 Page 1 of 4

germinate readily to start new infestations. Porcelain-berry is often found growing in riparian areas downstream from established patches, suggesting they may be dispersed by water also. The taproot of porcelain-berry is large and vigorous. Resprouting will occur in response to cutting of above-ground portions.

#### **MANAGEMENT OPTIONS**

Because porcelain-berry vines can grow up to 15 ft. in a single growing season, especially when rainfall is abundant, and seed may be viable in the soil for several years, effective control requires dedicated followup. Treatment measures often must be repeated during the growing season and for several years afterwards to fully eradicate the plant. Prevention of flowering, fruiting and production of mature seeds will help reduce its spread.

#### Manual

Hand pulling of vines in the fall or spring will prevent flower buds from forming the following season. Where feasible, plants should be pulled up by hand before fruiting to prevent the production and dispersal of seeds. If the plants are pulled while in fruit, the fruits should be bagged and disposed of in a landfill. For vines too large to pull out, cut them near the ground and either treat cut stems with systemic herbicide or repeat cutting of regrowth as needed.



#### Chemical

Chemical control in combination with manual and mechanical methods is effective and likely to be necessary for large infestations. The systemic herbicides triclopyr (e.g., Garlon® 3A and Garlon® 4) and glyphosate (e.g., Roundup® and Rodeo®) have been used successfully by many practitioners.

#### Foliar applications

The most effective control has been achieved using triclopyr formulations. From summer to fall, apply a water-based solution of 2.5% Garlon® 3A (triclopyr amine) to foliage or cut plants first, allow time for regrowth and then apply the mixture. Smaller infestations can be controlled to some extent with spot applications of glyphosate to leaves, used sparingly to avoid contact of desirable plants with spray. Cut the vines back during the summer and allow to resprout before applying herbicide, or apply glyphosate to leaves in early autumn, just prior to senescence.

#### Basal bark applications

Apply a mixture of 20-30% Garlon® 4 (triclopyr ester) mixed with commercially available basal oil, horticultural oil, diesel fuel, No. 1 or No. 2 fuel oil, or kerosene, to 2 - 3 ft. long sections of stem near the base of the vines.

USE PESTICIDES WISELY: Always read the entire pesticide label carefully, follow all mixing and application instructions and wear all recommended personal protective gear and clothing. Contact your state department of agriculture for any additional pesticide use requirements, restrictions or recommendations.

NOTICE: mention of pesticide products on this page does not constitute endorsement of any material.

#### CONTACT

For more information on the management of Porcelainberry, please contact:

- Lisa Jameson, National Park Service, National Capital Region, Exotic Plant Management Team, Washington, DC, 20007; Lisa\_Jameson at nps.gov
- Susan Salmons, National Park Service, Rock Creek Park, Washington, DC; Sue\_Salmons at nps.gov; 202-426-6834, ext. 33
- Jil Swearingen, National Park Service, Center for Urban Ecology, Washington, DC; Jil\_Swearingen at nps.gov

#### SUGGESTED ALTERNATIVE PLANTS

Many lovely non-invasive vines are available. Some native substitutes to consider include trumpet honeysuckle (*Lonicera sempervirens*), trumpet creeper (*Campsis radicans*), American wisteria (*Wisteria frutescens*)\*, Virginia creeper (*Parthenocissus quinquefolia*), and goldflame honeysuckle (*Lonicera heckrottii*). In the southeast, several species of

20 May 2005

Page 2 of 4

native Ampelopsis occur and should be considered if the habitat is appropriate. Please consult the native plant society in your state for more suggestions and information on sources of native plants.

\*NOTE: If you wish to plant wisteria, make certain that it is the native species. Two commonly planted ornamental wisterias, Chinese wisteria (*Wisteria sinensis*) and Japanese wisteria (*Wisteria floribunda*), are exotic and aggressive invaders.

#### **OTHER LINKS**

- http://www.invasive.org/search/action.cfm?q=Ampelopsis%20brevipedunculata
- http://www.lib.uconn.edu/webapps/ipane/browsing.cfm?descriptionid=38

#### **AUTHOR**

Jamie Young, National Research Council, Washington, DC

#### **EDITOR**

Jil Swearingen, National Park Service, Washington, DC

#### **REVIEWERS**

Carol Jelich, Ann F. Rhoads, and Louisa Thompson

#### **PHOTOGRAPHS**

Jil Swearingen, National Park Service, Washington, DC

#### REFERENCES

Dirr, Michael A. 1998. Manual of Woody Landscape Plants. Stipes Publishing, Chicago.

- Gleason, H.A. and Cronquist, A. 1991. Manual of Vascular Plants of Northeastern United States and Adjacent Canada, Second Edition. The New York Botanical Garden, Bronx, NY.
- Magee, D.W. and H.E. Ahles. 1999. Flora of the Northeast. University of Massachusetts Press, Amherst.
- Maryland Native Plant Society. Control of Invasive Non-Native Plants: A Guide for Gardeners and Homeowners in the Mid-Atlantic Region. Online. Available: http://mdflora.org/publications/invasives.htm
- Randall, J. M., and Marinelli, J. 1996. Invasive Plants: Weeds of the Global Garden. Brooklyn Botanic Garden, Handbook #149.
- Rehder, A. Manual of Cultivated Trees and Shrubs Hardy in North America Exclusive of the Subtropical and Warmer Temperate Zones, 2nd ed. The MacMillan Company, New York. 996 pp.
- Rhoads, A.F. and T.A Block. 2000. The Plants of Pennsylvania, An Illustrated Manual. University of Pennsylvania Press. 1061 pp.
- Robertson, D.J., M.C. Robertson, and T. Tague. 1994. Colonization dynamics of four exotic plants in a northern Piedmont natural area. Bulletin of the Torrey Botanical Club 121(2):107-118.
- Rose, N. 1998. Field Notes: Ampelopsis brevipedunculata 'Elegans'. American Nurseryman.
- Salmons, S. 2000. Rock Creek Park Invasive Non-Native Plant Mitigation Program. Final Report. National Park Service, Rock Creek Park, Washington, DC.
- Swearingen, J. 2004. WeedUS: Database of Invasive Plants of Natural Areas in the U.S. Plant Conservation Alliance. http://www.nps.gov/plants/alien

20 May 2005 Page 3 of 4

USDA, ARS, National Genetic Resources Program. Germplasm Resources Information Network - (GRIN) [Online Database]. National Germplasm Resources Laboratory, Beltsville, Maryland. URL: http://www.ars-grin.gov/var/apache/cgi-bin/npgs/html/taxon.pl?2964 (01 September 2004).
Virginia Native Plant Society. Invasive Alien Plant Species of Virginia: Porcelain-berry ( <i>Ampelopsis brevipedunculata</i> (Maxim.) Trautv.).

# Porcelain berry (Ampelopsis brevipedunculata)



Legal Classification in Wisconsin: Prohibited Invasive Species The largest known population of this species in Wisconsin has been found on the west side of Madison: Owen and Kettle Pond Parks and nearby neighborhoods. The time to control it is NOW!

Porcelain berry is a highly invasive, deciduous, woody, climbing vine in the grape family. It grows well in most soils, and in full sun to partial shade.

#### This plant can kill trees and reduce property values & impact forests.

- Grows quickly and can twine up to 25' high on trees!
- Climbs over vegetation, shading out shrubs and trees.
- Invades open, edge and wooded habitats.
- Spreads by birds and mammals dispersing seeds.
- Resprouts after being cut, and new seedlings may emerge for several years.
- Increases the possibility for wind and ice damage to trees.





#### How to identify:

- LEAVES are simple and alternate, with a heart-shaped base and coarsely toothed edges. Leaves may be entire or have 3-5 palmate lobes or be deeply dissected. The underside of leaves have small
- FLOWERS bloom mid-summer and are greenish-white and inconspicuous. They form in broad, upright clusters.
- FRUIT appear September-October. They are hard berries, 1/4" to 1/3" with small spots. Vary in color from green, white, pink, lavender and blue. Fruit flesh is white.
- BARK has raised, light dots called lenticels and does not peel. Older vines have flaky, fissured, brown or grayish bark. Inner stem tissue is continuous across nodes.
- ROOT is woody, fibrous, large and branched. Roots can re-sprout.





### How to distinguish from lookalikes, native grapes and Virginia creeper:

Native grapes (Vitis spp.) are also climbing woody vines, but...

- BARK shreds when mature and lacks lenticels. Stem pith is brown.
- FRUIT are green, black, or purple and watery.
- LEAVES more often entire, but can be lobed.

Native Virginia creeper (Parthenocissus quinquefolia) also climbs, and can blanket other plants, but...

- BARK differs, as stems can be red in autumn.
- FRUIT are purplish blue berries.
- LEAVES are palmately compound, made up of five serrated leaflets that droop slightly on the vine.





# Madison City Parks & Engineering and others in the community are already implementing control work to preserve the natural beauty of our local parks.

### Join your neighbors in protecting our parks & your yard! If you find this vine on your property, we ask you to take several steps:

- 1. Report the location (address and place in your yard), as well as your name, phone, and email address to invasive.species@wisconsin.gov or call Jason Granberg at 608-267-7758.
- 2. Begin control efforts if you are able. Please see instructions and tips below.

If you are unable to control it yourself but are willing to allow a contractor to access your property for control, please fill out the attached permission form and return it to the address on the form. WDNR has a grant to conduct this control work this winter, and can pay for contractor costs.





#### How to control porcelain berry on your property:

#### **MECHANICAL**

- Carefully hand pull small vines from trees and uproot small plants. Be aware that pulling on the vines can damage trees.
- For vines which are too large to pull out, cut them near the ground. If not treated (see below), they will resprout and will need to be cut repeatedly.
- If the plants are pulled or cut while in fruit, fruits should be bagged and disposed of in a landfill to prevent spread of seeds.

#### **CHEMICAL**

#### •Follow all herbicide label instructions.

- Do a cut-stem or stump treatment by applying a systemic herbicide, glyphosate (eg. Roundup) or triclopyr (eg. Garlon) 20% solution on the freshly cut stumps.
- •Conduct a basal bark treatment in autumn by applying a 20% solution of triclopyr mixed in bark oil all around the base of the stem, in a band about six inches wide near the ground.
- •Spray leaves during the growing season, using a broadleaf herbicide to retain grasses and avoid creating large dead zones.

Notes: Caution must be taken to avoid killing other plants.

All control treatments will likely need to be repeated.

Thank you for helping us protect Wisconsin's natural areas and prevent the spread of porcelain berry to our woodlands and wetlands.